UMPS MEETING MINUTES  
January 5, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm by President Rhonda Gross.

There was a motion to approve the minutes of the December 1, 2011 meeting as written, it was seconded and passed.
Treasurer’s Report
Gloria Grabarczyk reported that there was a lot of activity last month with the Col. Pops/Kringle fundraiser and the trip payment that was due. The $2,000 from the Craft Fair was transferred to the Scholarship Fund. The profits from Col. Pops (50% or $4 per bag) and Kringle (35% or $3.50 per kringle) was transferred to student accounts, so all student accounts are up-to-date. The student account statement were sent out on Jan. 4th any questions or concerns with the statement. There was a motion to approve the treasurer’s report dated 12/31/11 as corrected. There was a second and the motion passed.
Director’s Reports
Mrs. Egger reported that the choir had a great Winter Concert over at the Centennial Church in Oak Creek and a thank you to the volunteers that set-up, cleaned up, etc. The new Chamber choir dresses were all hemmed on time and looked wonderful on the girls. The choir is into Solo and Ensemble (S & E) rehearsal mode with both solos and ensembles that will perform. There are resources on-line that they can practice with. All performers will sing to the class. S & E registration will be the end January. As part of the final exam, students must go to a live performance. Mrs. Egger asked for $225 for the registration the Marquette University Choral Festival which will be the first Monday of February. The Chamber Choir will have a one (1) hour long clinician time. There was some discussion as to whether UMPS should pay for this fee as the Jazz Ensemble pays their own way to the New Trier Festival. There was a motion to pay for one half of the $225 registration fee ($112.50) for the Chamber Choir to attend the MU Choral Festival. The motion was seconded and passed.
Mr. Hull reported that they are working on concert music and will play movie music for the Jazz Cabaret. They are also working  on S & E pieces.
Mrs. Umhoefer reported that the Winter Concert went well. The bands are preparing for large group contest in March along with S & E. Music must be determined for S & E by January 13, 2012. Sign-up for pit orchestra auditions for next week and there is information with dates, a survey and audition music. Jazz Ensemble will got the New Trier Festival on February 4th leaving about 7:45 am and returning around 11:45 pm. Saturday, February 18, 2012, is the Jazz Cabaret.
New Business:  There was no new business

Old Business:      
Clothing Fundraiser: The directors have talked with Adam the representative from All-Star Sportwear. The company is working on artwork for us along with pricing and set-up a website for us so that we can pay on-line with a credit card. The clothing would be delivered to the school. This would be a group fundraiser.
Jazz Cabaret: The Jazz Cabaret will be February 18, 2012. It is an informal concert. There will be a pasta dinner for the performers. Patti Wrobel will be in charge of the raffle. The high school orchestra, choir and Jazz Ensemble will perform along with some middle school groups. Big Swing Face will close out the concert. The next meeting  is January 15th at Cherie Stein’s house at 7:00 pm. There will volunteer sheets sent home with students after the January meeting. 
Cookie Walk: The Cookie Walk made $375. They ran out of cookies and closed up at 11:15 am. The money will go into the general operating account.
Bowl-a-thon: The bowl-a-thon is no longer scheduled for January 22, 2012, at Motion Plus Lanes. There was a scheduling mix-up and the date we reserved was given to some other group. We will look into having the event at Classic Lanes in Greenfield. If the bowl-a-thon happens after the last trip payment is due, then UMPS will work something out with participating students as to the profits.
California Trip 2012:  There will be a parent/student trip meeting on Wednesday, April 4, 2012. It was felt that the UMPS meeting should also be on Wednesday, April 4th instead of having many parents coming on the 5th for our meeting. So it is proposed that the UMPS meeting be at 6:00 pm in the library and the trip meeting to follow at 7:00 pm in the multipurpose room. This will be verified later. Southwest allows for checking 2 bags per person. There will be a list of what students can take coming later. 
Colonel Pops/Kringle Fundraiser: The popcorn has been picked up with only 4 orders needing corrections. There were 871 bags sold by 50 students or approx. $3500 in profit for students. There are still a few kringles at the school (4 student orders) and only one order to still be paid for. The kringle brought in $1,751 in profit. The kringle was a challenge as it had to be dropped off the day before they were to be picked up by students and then we were told that they had to be refrigerator. Luckily the food service people let us use the school refrigerators. It was then separated the day of pick up and handed out. Note the popcorn comes in boxes all presorted ready for students to pick them up. Think about logistics before considering another kringle fundraiser. 
UMPS e-mails: There have been some problems with the Yahoo e-mail service. Judy Dornacher will work on the problem.

There was a thank you card from Kathy Miller (orchestra mom) for the Craft Fair along with a $25 donation to the orchestra.

Fundraising was discussed and some parents would like to look into discount cards (like the pocket peelers) again and maybe Pizza Hut cards to sell versus selling things. Also, Buy Seasons work will be available each year so fundraising can continue on off trip years.

The Spring Band Concert on May 16th will begin at 7:30 pm, instead of the currently listed time on the school website of 7:00 pm.

There was a motion to adjourn the meeting, it was seconded and passed. The meeting adjourned at 6:47 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Cindy Minshall
